


















































































On motion by Mr. Burdick and seconded by Mr. Pullen the minutes of the July meeting 
were approved. 

Stop/OWl & Youth Bureau 
Chairman Dibble called on Deb Aumick, Coordinator, for her report. Deb noted of work 
being done with DSS on the Children and Family Services Plan for 2007-2010. This is 
a joint effort between the departments. 

Office of Emergency Services 
Chairman Dibble called on John Tucker, Director, for his report. 

A request was submitted to approve receipt of an $81.85 donation from United Way. 
On motion by Mr. Pullen and seconded by Mr. Burdick the committee referred the 
matter to Ways and Means. 

John noted of some work being done to address the matter of some Genesee River 
erosion. Two spots of major concern have been identified; one on the Amity-Scio town 
line and another in Belfast near the State Route 305 and State Route 19 intersection. 
Both sites have problems with bank erosion near Route 19. A committee was formed 
including representatives from Soil and Water Conservation, DEC, DOT, the Corps of 
Engineers, NRCS, The Governor's office, Senator Young's office and Assemblyman 
Giglio's office. 

Some possibilities to remediate the problems have been discussed and a major funding 
requirement was noted. County government will be the coordinating and sponsoring 
agencies. 

There was some discussion on the use of the county building after hours for meetings 
and for the EMS training program. When the sheriff's department and jail inmates leave 
for the new facility, security issues will be a concern. 

Sheriff 
Chairman Dibble called on Sheriff Belmont for his report. 

The Sheriff requested approval to renew the contract for court security with Unified 
Court System for the period April 1, 2006- March 31, 2007. 

The request was approved on motion by Mr. Pullen and seconded by Mr. Ungermann. 
County Attorney Prepare Resolution 

The Sheriff submitted a request to replace a half-time secretary's position that has been 
vacated. 

On motion by Mr. Burdick and seconded by Mr. Pullen the committee unanimously 
approved the request. 



The Sheriff noted of a previous error in the account number to appropriate grant funds 
initiated on 5/19/06. The transfer is for $6,500 from 3115.208 Police to 3116.203 
Communications. On motion by Mr. Pullen and seconded by Mr. Burdick the committee 
referred the matter to Ways and Means. 

A request was made to renew the contract with Government Payment Services, Inc. for 
individuals to use a credit card to pay bail, fines or undertakings. On motion by Mr. 
Pullen and seconded by Mr. Burdick the committee unanimously approved the request. 
County Attorney Prepare Resolution 

There was some discussion on the daily cost to house 'state ready' prisoners. The 
Sheriff noted that $35.00 a day is all the county receives. 

There was discussion on the schedule to have the prisoners moved from the old jail to 
the new jail. The Sheriff indicated it would be soon. 

State Police 
Chairman Dibble noted State Police Sergeants Gresham and Bowman were present to 
discuss some activities and provide some information. 

Sgt. Gresham noted the barracks at Amity on State Route 19 is part of the Zone 4 
section of Troop A. There are currently twenty-nine uniformed troopers assigned with 
seven uniformed supervisors, six BCI personnel and six civilian support staff including 
four dispatchers. 

It was noted of the commitment of law enforcement services to the county. 

Some 2005 statistics included; 1,076 criminal arrests, 50 drug arrests, 4,227 non­
criminal investigations, 7,527 traffic violations including 177 OWls. There were 7 46 
motor vehicle accidents. 

Four main concerns were noted: 
1. Intoxicated drivers 
2. Mental hygiene issues including suicides and drug overdoses 
3. Domestic violence and family issues 
4. Property crime including camp burglaries 

There has been a good working relationship with other law enforcement agencies and 
public safety agencies in the county. 

Many residents in the county have taken the state police employment exam. 

Chairman Dibble thanked the Sergeants for attending and providing the information. 

The meeting adjourned at 3:45. 



Memorandum of Explanation 

Intro. No. _____ _ 
(Clerk's Use Only) 

Committee: Public Safety Date: August 10, 2006 

The Sheriff's Office requests authorization for Renewal of Agreement 
for credit card bail with Government Payment Service, Inc. (GPS). The 
original agreement dated May 20, 2003 has expired. This agreement with 
GPS has no direct financial impact on Allegany County. It provides the 
opportunity for individuals to use a credit card to pay bail, fines or 
undertakings. No cost is incurred by Allegany County and no revenue is 
received from this program. 

Fiscal Impact: none 

For further information regarding this matter, contact 

Randal J. Belmont, Sheriff Ext. 204 
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Memorandum 

From: Allegany County Sherifrs Office of Sherift' 

John E. Margeson, County Administrator 

-And-

Terri L. Ross, County Treasurer 

Please make the following transfers: 

From Account No. - -

Expeqditurcs: 

Date of 
Check !;1.!££.k #. From Acco·unt No:. 

To AccoJ!_nt No~ 

To Account No. 

Total 

,..'13/06 313956 3115.2.08- Police 3116.2.03 --·Communication 

A_mount 

$ 

6,500.00 

Total $6,500.00 

Note: This is to con·ect an expenditure transfer initiated on 5/19/06. The 5/16/06 transfer moved this 
expense from account 3112.2.03 Communication into 3115.2.08 Police. This expense is part of tbe 
NYS 911 Board Grant. New accounts were set up after this expenditure was processed and the 
transfer initiated on 5/19/06 identified the incorrect account number. 

Dept Authorization: & ~ 
Co. Admin. Authorization. ~~}___________ 
Committee Authorization: 

Dated: 

Dated: ~>-3 ,...ab 
Dated: ______ _ 

Submit this form to County Administrator to authorize individual departmental transfers of fi.mds within any 
equipment or contractual expenses appropriation account in amounts of less than $5,000.00 per transaction. All 
other transactions must have Committee of Jurisdiction approval. 



Request to Fill Position 

nate: August 10, 2006 Committee of Jurisdiction: Public Safety 

I would like to fill the following position: 

Title:Secretary to the Sheriff Department: Sheriffs Office 

Will any positions be eliminated? No If yes, which one? 

This position is an: 
Existing position? XXX Newly Created Position? created by Resolution # 

This position will be: 
Full Time? Part Time? Half-time Permanent? XXX Temporary? 

This position will be: 
Non Union? XXX Union? covered by the bargaining unit. 

Grade Step Hourly pay rate $12.47 

Annual salary of position $12,178 Cost of benefits for position $0 

Does this position support a mandated program/grant? 
Name of program/grant? 

Source of funding for position? 
100 %County % State %Federal %Other 

Amount in current years budget for this position fully funded in FY06 budget 

Reason for need to fill this position at this time? 
To replace half-time secretary who resigned from employment to accept job with municipality. 

nepartment Head Signature ______________________ _ 

Date 8/3/2006 



Memorandum of Explanation 

Intra. No. ____ _ 
(Clerk's Use Only) 

Committee: Public Safety Date: August 10, 2006 

The Sheriffs Office requests authorization for Renewal of Agreement 
C200357 between Unified Court System and Allegany County for period 
April 1, 2006 - March 31, 2007. The Renewal of Agreement sets the 
compensation rate at $270,544. 

Fiscal Impact: Revenue in the amount of $270,544. 

For further information regarding this matter, contact 

Randal J. Belmont, Sheriff Ext. 204 



NOT 
APPROVED 

~~ 

Public Safety Committee ~~M~~M 
Present: Bill Dibble, Chairman 

Doug Burdick 
Tim O'Grady 
Dave Pullen 
Norm Ungermann 
Glenn Benson 
Curt Crandall 
John Margeson 

May 3, 2006 

Fire Advisory Board Reps: Dick Sortore, Jeff Luckey 

Media: Olean Times Herald 

Guests: Legislative Interns 

Chairman Dibble called the meeting to order at 2:50. 

John Tucker 
Paul Gallmann 
Dave Sirianni 
Randy Belmont 
Denis Reynolds 
Gilbert Green 
Beth Farwell 
Terry Parker 
Ellen Ruckle 

ALLEGANY COUNTY 
ADMINISTRATOR 

Brenda Rigby-Riehle 
Russ Hall 

On motion by Mr. Burdick and seconded by Mr. Benson the minutes of the April 3 
meeting were approved. 

Weights and Measures 
Gilbert Green, Director was called on for his report. Copies of the department's mission 
statement were handed out. On motion by Mr. Benson and seconded by Mr. Burdick, 
the committee approved the mission statement. 

Stop/OWl & Youth Bureau 
Chairman Dibble requested approval for the Allegany County Comprehensive Plan for 
Youth Services for the period of July 1, 2005 to December 31, 2006. 

On motion by Mr. Ungermann and seconded by Mr. Pullen the matter was tabled until 
copies could be obtained and reviewed by the Committee. 

Mr. Margeson noted Deb Aumick is home recovering and will soon know when she will 
be able to return to work. 



District Attorney 
Chairman Dibble called on Terry Parker, District Attorney, for his report. Terry 
requested approval to accept the 'Road to Recovery Grant' which will fund one of the 
Assistant District Attorney's positions. The position is only filled when 100% grant funds 
are available. 

On motion by Mr. O'Grady and seconded by Mr. Pullen the committee unanimously 
approved the request and referred the matter to both Personnel and the Ways and 
Means committees. 

Sheriff 
Chairman Dibble called on Sheriff Belmont for his report. Copies of the monthly jail 
activity report were handed out. Also handed out was the Sheriff Department's mission 
statement. 

A request was submitted to renew the Security Services Agreement with Monroe 
County at $125.00 per day for inmates at the Rochester Psych Center. On motion by 
Mr. O'Grady and seconded by Mr. Burdick the request was unanimously approved. 
County Attorney Prepare Resolution 

The Sheriff submitted a request to name the new Jail and Public Safety Facility after 
Derek P. Ward, a deputy that died in the line-of-duty. On motion by Mr. Benson and 
seconded by Mr. Ungermann the committee moved to name the facility the 'Allegany 
County Jail and Public Safety facility. Mr. O'Grady voted no. The matter was referred 
to Ways and Means. 

The Sheriff submitted a request to fill a sergeant's position that is vacant because of a 
retirement. There was discussion on the duties of the position. The concern that the 
position administers the sex offender registry program was noted. Some overtime is 
being incurred by other Sergeants filling in. 

On motion by Mr. Burdick and seconded by Mr. Pullen the request was approved 
unanimously and was referred to Ways and Means. 

The Sheriff requested approval to create an Assistant Jail Administrator's position. This 
is a requirement of the State Commission of Corrections. 

On motion by Mr. Ungermann and seconded by Mr. Benson, the committee tabled the 
request until there is discussion with the Commission of Corrections representatives. 

Fire Service 
Chairman Dibble asked Fire Coordinator Paul Gall mann if he can get a copy of the rural 
numbering policy. Mr. Gallmann indicated the State building codes are used to indicate 
requirements of the signs. There was some discussion as to the color used for the 
signs. Paul noted each department has been determining that. 



Office of Emergency Services 
Chairman Dibble called on John Tucker for his report. John handed out copies of his 
department's mission statement. 

Chairman Dibble noted of some correspondence generated regarding concerns for 
erosion in various locations along the Genesee River. The Corps of Engineers has 
indicated there is no funding for stream bank stabilization. John noted Fred Sinclair of 
the Soil and Water Conservation District office will be doing some follow-up work on this 
matter. 

The State-Wide Wireless Communications project was discussed. The 'state' will install 
the system and counties will be able to use it but locals must fund the purchase of their 
own equipment. 

The meeting adjourned at 3:45. 
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MEMORANDUM OF EXPLANATION 

Intro. No. 
(Clerk's Use Only) 

COMMITTEE: Public Safety Committee DATE: 4/4/06 

The Allegany County Youth Bureau requests a resolution approving the Plan titled "Allegany 
County Comprehensive Plan for Youth Services", July 1 2005- December 31,2006. 

Fiscal Impact: None· 

For further information regarding this matter, contact: 

Deborah Aumick- Youth Bureau 585-268-5394 
Name and Department Telephone Number 

5/94 

./ ,~·· 



NOT 
APPROVED 

Public Safety Committee ~ 1~ ~:R~: :n~~ ® 
Present: Bill Dibble, Chairman 

Doug Burdick 
Tim O'Grady 
Dave Pullen 
Norm Ungermann 
Curt Crandall 
Brent Reynolds 
John Margeson 

April 3, 2006 

Fire Advisory Board Reps: Dick Sortore 

Chairman Dibble called the meeting to order at 3:55. 

~..-~~~~...,;~ 
- ALLEGANY COUI'HY 

John Tucker L-.-JA~D~M~IN~IS~TR;;:.A:.:.:T0::.:.R,;__--
Dave Siriann-
DebAumick 
Randy Belmont 
Denis Reynolds 
Gilbert Green 
Beth Farwell 

On motion by Mr. O'Grady and seconded by Mr. Burdick the minutes of the March 1 and 
March 27 meetings were unanimously approved. 

Public Defender 
Chairman Dibble called on Beth Farwell for her report. Beth indicated Allegany County 
will receive $117,000 for county reimbursement for the Assigned Council Program. At a 
future meeting, Beth will be discussing the State Public Defense System and changes 
to that program. 

Sheriff 
Chairman Dibble called on Sheriff Belmont for his report. A handout of the monthly jail 
activity report was noted. 

Another handout was noted for the possible naming of the new public safety complex. It 
will be discussed at a future meeting after being tabled by Mr. O'Grady and seconded 
by Mr. Burdick. 

A request was submitted for the renewal of the contract with the NY State OGS for use 
of the ranger cottage on Cuba Lake. It is used by the Sheriff's personnel for lake patrol 
duty. It is for the period of May 1, 2006 to April 30, 2009 at $1.00 per year. There was 
some discussion noting the Cuba Lake District will handle the maintenance and mowing 
rather that the county DPW. This should create some cost savings. There was other 
discussion on others patrolling the lake such as the DEC and private citizens. The 
Sheriff indicated it would not be legal for a deputy to do it on his own time. 

On motion by Mr. Burdick and seconded by Mr. O'Grady the rental contract was 
approved unanimously. County Attorney Prepare Resolution 

The Sheriff requested approval to hire five part-time Emergency Service Dispatchers for 
the 911 center. It would increase the labor pool of part-time personnel and reduce 
overtime paid to full time dispatchers. 



After discussion on the scheduling of the full time shifts the request was approved on 
motion by Mr. Burdick and seconded by Mr. Pullen. 

Another request was submitted for a temporary full time Emergency Services 
Dispatcher to fill a current position because of extended sick leave. 

On motion by Mr. O'Grady and seconded by Mr. Burdick the request was approved. Mr. 
Ungermann voted no. 

Stop DWINouth Bureau 
Chairman Dibble called on Deb Aumick, Coordinator for her report. Deb requested 
committee approval of the following members to the Youth Board: Kathy Morris, Jack 
Emrick, Michele Henry, Vicky Westacott, Linda Edwards and Janet Gaczewski. 
(Note: Linda Edwards and Janet Gaczewski will need an appointment form signed) 

On motion by Mr. Pullen and seconded by Mr. Burdick the appointments were made. 
County Attorney Prepare Resolution 

Deb requested committee approval to receive a $250.00 National Youth Service Day 
mini grant. 

On motion by Mr. Ungermann and seconded by Mr. O'Grady the request was approved 
and referred to Ways and Means. 

Deb requested a re-appropriation of an unexpended balance of grant funds of 
$4,942.65 from last year's to this year's budget. 

On motion by Mr. Pullen and seconded by Mr. Burdick the request was unanimously 
approved and forwarded to Ways and Means. 

Probation Department 
Chairman Dibble called on Dave Sirianni, Director for his report. Dave requested 
approval for an approximately $18,000 DCJS block grant for a web based system that 
will automate work in the Probation Department. The system will save time and 
expenses. Dave noted the required local cash match will be met through our IT 
department. There will be some maintenance expenses for the system after 2007. 

The request was approved unanimously on motion by Mr O'Grady and seconded by Mr. 
Pullen and referred to Ways and Means. 

There was some discussion as to how revenues are generated in the Probation 
Department such as fees for the drug testing and electronic home monitoring. 

New Business 
Chairman Dibble submitted a request for a resolution urging the NY State Legislature to 
enact a bill to provide for an income tax exemption for emergency services volunteers. 

Approved unanimously on motion by Mr. O'Grady and seconded by Mr. Burdick. 
Resolution Was Prepared By County Attorney 

The meeting adjourned at 4:55. 



MEMORANDUM OF EXPLANATION 

lntro. No. ___ _ 
(Clerk's Use Only) 

COMMITTEE: Public Safety DATE: April 3. 2006 

Sheriff Belmont requests approval to fill vacancy created by 
extended sick leave of Emergency Services Dispatcher Althea Smith. 
Position would be filled by Temporary Full Time appointment of a 
current PjT ESD to fill the vacancy until ESD Smith's return to 
duty. 

FISCAL IMPACT: 

For further information regarding this matter, contact: 

Randal J. Belmont, Sheriff 
Name and Department 

5/94 

268-9204 
Telephone Number 



Request to Fill Position 

Date: _April 3, 3006 __ Committee of Jurisdiction: __ Public Safety __ 

I would like to fill the following position: 

Title _Emergency Services Dispatcher__ Department __ Sheriffs Office ____ _ 

Will any positions be eliminated? _No __ If yes, which one? __________ _ 

This position is an: 
Existing position?_ Yes_ Newly Created Position? __ created by Resolution# ___ _ 

This position will be: 
Full Time? _XX_ Part Time? __ Permanent? __ Temporary? _XX_ 

This position will be: 
Non Union? __ Union?_XX_ covered by the _C66 __ bargaining unit. 

Grade _11_ Step _0_ Hourly pay rate _12.24 __ 

Annual salary of position _$25,459.20_ Cost of benefits for position _$12,839.07 __ 

Ooes this position support a mandated program/grant? _No __ 
Name of program/grant? _______________ _ 

Source of funding for position? 
_1 00_% County ___ % State %Federal --- %Other ---

Amount in current years budget for this position ______ _ 

Reason for need to fill this position at this time? 
ESD Althea Smith has been on extended sick leave since 1/23/2006. Her most recent contact with HR 
indicated she will continue through May 8, 2006 at least. 

r artment Head Signature-+--=:....!.....!~+-~~~~+L--------------

Date !#"¥& 06/17/03 
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Memorandum of Explanation 

Intro. No. -----
(Clerk's Use Only) 

Committee: Public Safety Date: April 3, 2006 

Sheriff Belmont requests approval to hire up to five (5) PIT Emergency 
Services Dispatchers to maintain adequate staffing levels in the PIT ESD 
labor pool. Per Allegany County HR office there are currently three (3) 
vacancies in the PIT ESD title. Additional vacancies may be created after 
review of status of current PIT ESDs 

Fiscal Impact: ~ 13 per candidate plus approximately $600 for APCO EMD 

1
;k_instructor. ( r(Ct?S f'l"".t j' ft.- s) 

For further information regarding this matter, contact 

Randal J. Belmont, Sheriff Ext. 204 



Request to Fill Position 

Date: _April 3, 2006 __ Committee of Jurisdiction: __ Public Safety ____ _ 

I would like to fill the following position: 

Title _PIT Emergency Services Dispatcher Department __ Sheriff's Office ____ _ 

Will any positions be eliminated? _No __ If yes, which one? __________ _ 

This position is an: 
Existing position? _XX __ Newly Created Position? __ created by Resolution # ___ _ 

This position will be: 
Full Time? -- Part Time? _XX_ Permanent? _XX_ Temporary? __ 

This position will be: 
Non Union? _XX_ Union? __ covered by the _____ bargaining unit. 

Grade _N/A_ Step _N/A_ Hourly pay rate _12.24_ 

Annual salary of position __ N/A. __ _ Cost of benefits for position _N/ A __ _ 

Does this position support a mandated program/grant? _No_ 
Name of program/grant? _______________ _ 

Source of funding for position? 
_1 00_% County ---%State ---%Federal %Other ---

Amount in current years budget for this position ______ _ 

Reason for need to fill this position at this time? 
To maintain P/T ESD labor pool at reasonable level- reduces OT hours paid to FIT ESDs. 
I request approval to hire up to 5 P/T ESDs. 

----.. 

partment Head Signatu~ ~~~ 
Date ~#& 06/17/03 



Memorandum of Explanation 

Intro. No. _____ _ 
(Clerk's Use Only) 

Committee: Public Safety Date: July 9, 2004 

I, as the Sheriff of Allegany County would like to request a resolution, 
that if and/or when the new Public Safety Building is built it will be named the 
following: 

The Derek P. Ward Public Safety Building 

Justification: 

1. Deputy Ward was the first Allegany County Deputy killed in 
the line-of-duty, giving the ultimate of sacrifices. 

2. Deputy Ward was a 7 year veteran of this agency with many 
accomplishments, to name just a few: 

a. Firearms Instructor 
b. Defensive Tactics Instructor 
c. General Topics Instructor 
d. Member of the Allegany Law Enforcement Response 

Team 
e. Respected by his fellows officers, both within this agency 

and with outside agencies 
f. A true professional 
g. A Marine Patrol Deputy 
h. Part-time Police Office for Angelica and Friendship 



3. Deputy Ward personified the dedication to his community, 
devotion to his family and commitment to his profession that 
we hope for in all public employees. 

Naming the building to Derek P. Ward Public Safety Building will be a 
fitting memorial to the rare character portrayed by Deputy Ward and 
worthy acknowledgement of the sacrifice made by him giving his life in 
service to the citizens of Allegany County. 

Fiscal Impact: none 

For further information regarding this matter, contact 

Randal J. Belmont, Sheriff Ext. 200 
N arne and Department Telephone Number 



Tucker, John 

From: 
Sent: 
ro: 
Subject: 

Guiney, Daniel J. 
Monday, April 03, 2006 9:31AM 
Tucker, John 
Resolution 

John: Attached is the resolution urging the legislature to enact a bill granting an income tax deduction to volunteer 
firefighters and ambulance workers. For your and Committee's information, the State Legislature's adopted budget, 
approved last week, did contain a provision providing volunteer firefighters and ambulance workers a $200 state income 
tax credit rather than a $2000 deduction. At this time it is not known whether the Gov. will veto this provision. 

Dan 

10 Bill# 
506890.doc (24 KB) 

Daniel J. Guiney 
Allegany County Attorney 
County Office Building 
7 Court Street 
Belmont, NY 14813 
Tel: 585-268-9410 
Fax: 585-268-9651 
Email: guineydj@alleganyco.com 

1 



URGING THE NEW YORK STATE LEGISLATURE TO ENACT A BILL TO PROVIDE 
FOR AN INCOME TAX EXEMPTION FOR EMERGENCY SERVICE VOLUNTEERS 

Offered by: Public Safety Committee 

WHEREAS, Bill No. S06890 has been introduced by Senator Winner and co-sponsored 
by Senators Rath, Wright, Stachowski and Valesky, provides an incentive program for active 
emergency services volunteers, and 

' . 
WHEREAS, a provision of the Bill would provide a- $2,000 New York State personal 

income tax deduction for volunteer firefighters and ambulance workers, now, therefore, be it 

RESOLVED: 

1. That the Allegany County Board of Legislators urges the New York State 
Legislature to pass Bill No. S06890 to offer an incentive program for active emergency services 
volunteers. 

2. That certified copies of this resolution shall be forwarded to Senator Catharine M. 
Young, members of the Assembly Daniel Burling and Joseph Giglio, the Inter-County 
Association of Western New York, Majority and Minority Leaders of the New York State 
Assembly and Senate and the New York State Association of Counties. 



Ass 
do Steuben County Legislature, 3 East Pulteney Square, Bath, New York 14810 

Phone (607) 664-2243 FAX (607) 776-6926 
Email: chris@co.steuben.ny.us or brenda@co.steuben.ny.us 

Francis L. Gehl, President - Steuben County 
Wayne Zyra, 1st Vice President- Monroe County 
Richard Calabrese, 2nd Vice President - Ontario County 
Brenda K. Mori, Secretary- Steuben County 
Karen DeMay, Treasurer- Ontario County 

RESOLUTION COMMITTEE: 
Richard M. Calabrese, Ontario County 
Donald C. Ninestine, Ontario County 
Glenn Larison, Schuyler County 

Representing the Counties of Allegany, Cattaraugus, Cayuga, Chautauqua, Chemung, Erie, Genesee, 
Livingston, Monroe, Niagara, Ontario, Orleans, Schuyler, Seneca, Steuben, Tompkins, Wayne, Wyoming and Yates 

TITLE: SUPPORTING THE NEW YORK STATE LEGISLATURE IN ENACTING A BILL TO 
PROVIDE FOR AN INCOME TAX EXEMPTION FOR EMERGENCY SERVICE 
VOLUNTEERS. 

WHEREAS, Bill No. S06890 has been introduced by Senator Winner and is co-sponsored by 
Senators Rath, Wright, Stachowski and Valesky, which provides an incentive program for active 
emergency services volunteers; and · 

WHEREAS, a provision of the Bill would provide a $2,000 State income tax deduction for 
volunteer firefighters and ambulance workers. 

NOW THEREFORE, BE IT 

RESOLVED, that the InterCounty Association of Western New York hereby encourages the New 
York State Legislature to adopt Bill No. 06890 to offer an incentive program for active emergency services 
volunteers; and be it further 

RESOLVED, certified copies of this resolution shall be forwarded to the Senators and 
Assemblymen representing the member counties of the InterCounty Association of Western New York; the 
Majority and Minority Leaders of the New York State Assembly and Senate; and the New York State 
Association of Counties. 

STATE OF NEW YORK) 
ss.: 

COUNTY OF STEUBEN) 

I hereby certifY that the foregoing is a true and correct transcript of a resolution duly adopted by the InterCounty Association of Western New 
York while in session in Schuyler County on the 171h day of March 2006. 

Dated: March 31, 2006 
Bath, New York 

Brenda K. Mori, Secretary 
InterCounty Association of Western New York 



./ Save time on data entry: 
o Currently data is entered into several different computers by several 

individuals 
• File is opened by front desk- they enter basic demographic 

information into their records 
• No one else can access these records 

• File goes to supervisor- they enter basic demographic information 
into their records plus deadlines and the assigned officer 

• No one else can access the records 
• File goes to assigned officer - enter basic demographic information 

into their records 
o Basic data entered three separate times. Several minutes to a half hour 

each time. Savings per case- up to 1.5 man hours 
./ Save time on day to day activity 

o Front Desk 
• Calls about cases 

• Must go to card file 
• Very limited data available - essentially who is assigned 

the case 
• Most all questions must be referred to the officer 

• Prober would allow the front desk to see at a glance all the 
information on a client 

• Type of case, Court, Atty, ADA 
• Who is assigned 
• Status 
• Most recent quarterly reports 
• VOP's 
• PSI's 
• Due dates 
• Alerts and red flags.( this will be a safety factor as well­

allows immediate knowledge of any special warning or 
threats presented by a client or associate)> 

• Would allow anyone answering he phone to know the schedule of 
all officers. 

o Savings 
• Front desk person saves time on each call that would otherwise 

require going to the card file or pulling the hard file. Great deal of 
time saved filing pulled cases. 

• Officer's save time not having to deal with some of the more 
routine questions. . 

• Supervisors will not have to respond as often when an officer is out 
- the front desk will be able to answer the question. When 
confronted with a question they will have the whole history of the 
case at their fingertips. Saving on pulling files and figuring out 
where the case stands. Less disruption to work flow. 



../ Reports will be generated automatically from the data that is in the computer. No 
need to retype the same thing over and over as the same reports are generated 
each quarter (month or other relevant period) Reports are then available for all to 
view with the system . 

../ Field work will be streamlined- no need to copy copious amount of paper to have 
with the officer. Data will be available on the computer and changes and notes 
can be incorporated automatically . 

../ Basic letters and forms will be generated by automation - mail merge. The 
officer can do his/her own or ask a typist. Either way the time is saved in typing 
the same data again and again . 

../ Paper costs can be reduced as fewer and fewer copies of documents are required . 

../ Collections will be fully automated. All accounts and letters will be attached the 
data in the main case. This will save considerably time over the current system. 
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Minutes of March 13, 2006 
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ADMINISTRATOR 

W. Dibble, D. Pullen, G. Benson, D. Burdick, T. O'Grady, N. Ungermann, C. Crandall 

Request to Fill Assistant District Attorney Position 

District Attorney Terrence Parker requested approval to fill the vacant znd Assistant District Attorney 
position and subsequent vacancies created by promotion from within. The vacancy was created by the 
termination of the predecessor. The request was approved on a motion by O'Grady, seconded by Burdick 
and carried. Ways & Means approved this action at an earlier meeting today. 

Adjournment 

There being no further business to come before the committee, the meeting was adjourned. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Brenda Rigby Riehle, Clerk of the Board 
Allegany County Board of Legislators 



Request to Fill Position 

Committee of Jurisdiction: _ _;_p_l.A._~_:_;I,_·c..._~_~_k.;._~-+-----

I would like to fill the following position: 

Title jJ f\J A~ DA Department _b-=--~-fi_r_t~-'-rf--=-A-fio __ '-fl1--:;~,L-V ____ _ 

Will any positions be eliminated? -'-N'--6 __ 1f yes, which one? __________ _ 

This position is an: \/ 
Existing position?_~"-_ Newly Created Position? __ created by Resolution # ___ _ 

This position will be: 
Full Time? -- Part Time? )( Permanent? -- Temporary? __ 

This position will be: 
Non Union?___&_ Union? __ covered by the _____ bargaining unit. 

Grade __ Step __ Hourly pay rate ___ _ 

Annual salary of position _____ _ Cost of benefits for position _____ _ 

Does this position support a mandated program/grant? No-;/ ,/ 
Name of program/grant? o~ ~ ob ft)c,rfir,_, ~ .iJar~dca~, 

:;;> I 

Source of funding for position? 
/00 % County %Federal --- ___ %Other %State ---

Amount in current years budget for this position --'-/-=d_a-'-~"'-o ___ _ 

Reason for need to fill this position at this time? 

06117/03 



Public Safety Committee 

Present: Bill Dibble, Chairman 
Tim O'Grady 
Dave Pullen 
Norm Ungermann 
Doug Burdick 
Curt Crandall 
John Margeson 
Brenda Rigby-Riehle 

March 1 , 2006 

Fire Advisory Board Reps: Jeff Luckey 

Media: None 

Chairman Dibble called the meeting to order at 2:30. 

John Tucker 
Dave Sirianni 
Gilbert Green 
Terry Parker 
Deb Aumick 
Denis Reynolds 

On motion by Mr. Burdick and seconded by Mr. Pullen the minutes of the February 8 
meeting were unanimously approved. 

Weights and Measures 
Chairman Dibble called on Gilbert Green, Director for his report. Gilbert noted he will be 
in Wellsville doing some testing and offered to show legislators, . that would be 
interested, how that is done. 

District Attorney 
Chairman Dibble called on Terry Parker, District Attorney, for his report. Terry noted of 
a grant application that was approved for the STEPS/Road to Recovery Program which 
is part of the Drug Court Program. The grant totals $40,000 annually and can be used 
for personnel expenses. 

Terry requested to go into executive session at the end of the meeting. 

Fire Service 
Chairman Dibble noted 911 Coordinator Russ Hall made a very good presentation at 
the District 3 meeting recently. The presentation was on the new technology being 
used in the county dispatch center. 

Sheriff 
Chairman Dibble called on Undersheriff Denis Reynolds for his report. Mr. Pullen asked 
about the progress on the new facility. Denis indicated it was on budget and on time 
with the construction. It will probably be May before it can be moved in to. 

Currently water is being supplied from a well because of no municipal supply as yet. 



Mr. Ungermann asked how many hours a week the seven new personnel will be 
working. Denis indicated full time personnel work thirty-five hours a week. 

There was some discussion on the Lake Patrol program. Denis noted fifty percent of 
the cost is covered by the State. 

There was some discussion concerning the amount of overtime being paid in the jail. 
Denis was asked if more part-time help could be used for the overtime. It was noted 
that has to be addressed through the union contract. Mr. Crandall noted that once the 
facility was up and running more accurate figures will be available to determine actual 
costs. 

Mr. Ungermann asked if funds were budgeted for training of the personnel to operate 
the new facility. Denis indicated training costs were figured into the current budget and 
costs are being incurred. 

There was discussion as to if the new full time positions will be filled from the part time 
list. Denis indicated the positions must be filled from the civil service list. 

The matter of what is required for a law enforcement service was discussed and if there 
would be additional funding or revenue available to help offset the taxpayers' cost. 

Office of Emergency Services 
Chairman Dibble called on John Tucker, Director for his report. John requested a 
resolution to re-appropriate $289.36 from the 2005 to the 2006 equipment account 
3645.218 in the Office of Emergency Services budget. This is a balance of the past 
Homeland Security Grant. The request was forwarded to the Ways and Means 
Committee on motion by Mr. Ungermann and seconded by Mr. O'Grady. 

A second resolution was requested to re-appropriate $48,617.20 of the current 
Homeland Security Grant from the 2005 account 3645.218 to the 2006 Office of 
Emergency Services Budget. On motion by Mr. Pullen and seconded by Mr. Burdick 
the request was forwarded to the Ways and Means Committee. 

There was discussion on the training space needs for EMS classes. Although there is 
classroom space at the new facility, John noted there is not enough storage space for 
equipment. The other concern is access to the one store room because you have to go 
into the classroom to access it, only having one door. 

The possibility of using the Wellsville training facility was discussed. John's concern 
was that if there was one of the larger EMT Basic classes with forty plus students and 
six or seven instructors, plus equipment, it would not be large enough. The other 
concern was for the transport of the equipment and the wear and tear it would create. 

Jeff Luckey indicated the concern for the distance some volunteers would have to travel 
if the course was not located in a central place. 

Mr. O'Grady's concern was that funding isn't available at this time to build another 
facility. 



Old Business 
Chairman Dibble noted of the list he disseminated previously regarding the seven items 
such as the backup 911 center, training facility, fingerprint scanner system and juvenile 
detention center. 

On motion by Mr. O'Grady and seconded by Mr. Burdick, the committee moved into 
executive session as requested by Terry Parker, District Attorney, to discuss "matters 
leading to the appointment, employment, promotion, demotion, discipline, suspension, 
dismissal or removal of a particular person or corporation". 

On motion by Mr. Pullen and seconded by Mr. Burdick, the committee moved out of 
executive session. 

The meeting adjourned at 3:45. 



NOT 
APPROVED Public Safety Committee 

Present: Bill Dibble, Chairman 
Dave Pullen 
Glenn Benson 
Doug Burdick 
Tim O'Grady 
Curt Crandall 
Ted Hopkins 
John Margeson 
Brenda Rigby-Riehle 

February 8, 2006 

Fire Advisory Board Reps: Dick Sortore, Jeff Luckey 

Media: Wellsville Daily Reporter 

Chairman Dibble called the meeting to order at 2:22. 

Denis Reyn s 
Randy Belmont 
Paul Gallmann 
John Tucker 
Deb Aumick 
Dave Sirianni 
Beth Farwell 
Gilbert Green 
Terry Parker 
Terri Ross 
Russ Hall 
Ellen Ruckle 

On motion by Mr. O'Grady and seconded by Mr. Burdick the minutes of the January 11 
and January 24 meetings were unanimously approved. 

Chairman Dibble indicated future Public Safety meetings will be held at 2:30. 

STOP DWINouth Bureau 
Chairman Dibble called on Deb Aumick, Coordinator for her report. Deb requested 
authorization to receive donations from the Belmont Legion Post for $100.00 and 
$300.00 from the Wellsville Lions Club for the Youth Court program. 

On motion by Mr. Pullen and seconded by Mr. Benson the committee unanimously 
approved the request. 

Probation Department 
Chairman Dibble called on Dave Sirianni, Director for his report. Dave requested a 
resolution to transfer $600.00 from the .403 supplies account to the .201 equipment 
account. 

On motion by Mr. O'Grady and seconded by Mr. Burdick the committee unanimously 
approved the request. County Attorney Prepare Resolution 

Sheriff 
Chairman Dibble called on Sheriff Belmont for his report. The sheriff handed out copies 
of the monthly jail population report. 



Office of Emergency Services 
Chairman Dibble called on John Tucker, Director for his report. John requested 
committee approval to purchase a piece of equipment over $1,000. A request was 
submitted to purchase an equipment trailer for the haz mat team. This will be in 
addition to the trailer currently in use. Because of more equipment and the need to 
place a trailer in Almond, the request is being made. Funds will come from the current 
Homeland Security grant. The price of the trailer is $4,520. 

On motion by Mr. O'Grady and seconded by Mr. Benson the committee unanimously 
approved the request. 

There was some discussion on space needs for the EMS training program. Currently 
training is being done at the county office building in various locations. John noted of 
concern that the space may be lost when the Office of Emergency Services moves to 
the new public safety building. One possibility being looked into is the use of classroom 
space at the old Angelica school campus. It is currently owned by Houghton Academy. 
There will be some cost in using the space and would not be a long-term option. The 
committee indicated that the county should continue to use the current space at this 
time. 

Old Business 
Russ Hall, 911 Coordinator, discussed a previous matter regarding the 911 dispatch 
center equipment. A resolution had been passed for a lease/purchase of the equipment 
from Verizon. 

It was requested to repeal that resolution and a new resolution for the outright purchase 
of the equipment and to acquire a maintenance contract on the equipment. This would 
create a substantial cost savings for the county. County Treasurer Terri Ross indicated 
her support for the request. 

On motion by Mr. O'Grady and seconded by Mr. Burdick the committee unanimously 
approved the request and referred the matter to Ways and Means. 

There was some brief discussion on the telephone bill surcharge of thirty-five cents. 

The meeting adjourned at 2:50. 



MEMORANDUM OF EXPLANATION 
For acceptance of Donations & Grants 

INTRODUCTION NO: 
(Clerk's Use Only) 

Committee of Jurisdiction:_ Public Safety __ .Date:_February 2, 2006 __ _ 

Explanation of Grant/Gifts & Donations: 

Resolution needed to accept Revenues totaling $400.00 from the following: (Note: This has already been 
budgeted for 2006) 

Herbert W. Delong Post 808 Inc. $100.00 (Check #2584) 

Wellsville Lions Club $300.00 (Check #721) 

Total fundraisers/donations: $400.00 

. mto Account A08.2705.3825 Grants/Gifts & Donations- Youth Court 
Increase will be as follows: 

Account #A7321.101- Salary= $400.00 

FISCAL IMPACT: 0% 

For further information regarding this matter, contact: 

.,.. 
\ (/'""\ -·.," ) ' 

:'-.. ~ ? j 
D t H d S. : '-, J r7 ''i_M_ \ __ ~.A__/,j.....-11C-c.{_ . ./(.f_ 

epartmen ea tgnature ___,._ .. -~· 7>xA.,-'~-· =-· .L.,/._' t_. <' __ ··-------------------



NOT 
APPRO'! ED 

PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE 
MINUTES 

DECEMBER 27,2005 

Present: B. Reynolds, R. Bennett, E. Burdick, D. Fanton, R. Truax 

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Reynolds at 3:30p.m. 

~ ~J~~ ·~~;~~5~J w· 
ALLEGANY CO/Jr~ i'f 

ADMINISTRATOR . 

J. Margeson advised the committee that a "Request for Proposals" had been prepared, 
published and distributed for the provision of legal services to the indigent in those 
instances where there is a conflict with the Public Defenders office. Margeson indicated 
that two organizations; Allegany/Cattaraugus Legal Services, Inc. and Allegany Legal 
Services Corp. had submitted proposals. 

After discussion, it was decided to invite both organizations to a meeting of the 
committee after the first of the year and for Mr. Margeson to investigate the total hours 
spent on providing services in 2005 as reported by the current contractor. 

Meeting adjourned at 3:45p.m. 


